Eccles Community Committee - 22nd March 2011


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Gateway

Barton Lane

Eccles

22nd March, 2011

Meeting commenced:
7:00 p.m.
"
ended:
8:55 p.m.
PRESENT:
Jon Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - In the Chair


Councillor John Mullen 


Councillor Judith Tope



Councillor David Jolley



Councillor Paula Boshell



Councillor Anne Davies


Jim Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists



Joyce Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club



Anne Broomhead - Grange Road Residents Association



Ken Ratcliffe - Monton Bowling Club



Bruce Thomson - Ellesmere Park Residents Association



Elizabeth Charnley - FRECCLES



Don Booth - Tindall Street Allotment Group



Chris Whitefoot - Monton Village Community Association



Harry Sheldon - Eccles RFC



Joseph Graham - Can't Cook! Will Cook!

Barbara Holmes - Eccles Mother’s Union

John Kirwin - Cleavley Allotments Association

David Lamb - Alder Park Tenant’s & Residents Association

OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



Rabia Qureshi

]




Abdul-Mueed Muslim
} Salford Link Project 




Hanif Belim


}




Michael Wheeler - Local Residents




Graham Faulkner - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association




Krysztof Wisniewski - Open Culture Project




Jon Stone }




Lisa Stone } Eccles Labour Party




Maxine Coyle - Monton Village Community Association




June Smith - Singing with Dementia Group




Ivor Williams - Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal  


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Mark Reeves - Area Co-ordinator




Julie Blagden - Strategic Neighbourhood Manager 




(Eccles, Little Hulton and Walkden)



Anne Godding - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager



Mike Relph - Chief Executive’s Directorate 




Andrew Pringle - Customer & Support Services Directorate




Mike Arnold - Sustainable Regeneration Directorate




Gary Stuart - Greater Manchester Police 




Sarah Kavanagh 
}




James Field

} Salford Youth Service




Amy Morris - Salford Community Leisure




Rachel Shearn - Barton/Eccles Children Centre




Jessica Britch - Salford Ranger Team




Carly Hodges
}




A. Sharples

} Health Improvement Service




Mike Halsall - Salford Royal NHS Foundation Trust




Steve Lawton - Urban Vision
85.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor John Cullen, Councillor David Lancaster, Councillor Norbert Potter, Joyce Evans (Salford Forum of Older People), Gilbert Hearn (Park Residents Association), Steven Baines (Friends of Winton Park), Marie Leather (Salford Community Leisure) and Diana Tyldesley (Salford Royal Foundation Trust).

86.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 25th January, 2011, were agreed as a correct record.

87.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Deputy Chief Executive submitted a report indicating the following application had been received seeking membership of the Community Committee :-
	Organisation
	Nominated Representative

	Monton Bowling Club
	Kenneth Ratcliffe


RESOLVED: THAT the application for membership from the Monton Bowling Club, as detailed above, be approved.
88.
COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES

Sergeant Gary Stuart provided details in relation to the recorded crime within the Eccles Community Committee area compared with the same period the previous year and which was summarised as follows:-
	Criminal Activity
	Reported incidents increase/decrease

	domestic burglary
	- 25%

	vehicle crime
	- 22%

	anti-social behaviour
	- 28%



In addition the following issues were highlighted:-
· There has been an initiative to tackle common types of crime, known as volume crime, particularly vehicle crime and burglary

· Recent activities of the Pub Watch Scheme in Eccles town centre

· The need for people to report crimes, so the police could take the appropriate action. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.
89.
CHIEF INSPECTOR JILL GORSE

Jon Matthews reported that Chief Inspector Jill Gorse had been recognised for her outstanding leadership at the Chief Constable’s recent Excellence Awards. He and members of the committee extended their congratulations to Jill on this achievement.
90.
URBAN VISION ACTIVITIVES IN ECCLES

A report was submitted which provided a summary of all the recent and upcoming works in Eccles delivered by Urban Vision.  In addition Steven Lawton provided further information, which supplemented that, contained in the report, including details of recent planning application decisions in the area together with highways repairs.


Ken Ratcliffe referred to Mirfield Drive and that, recent resurfacing works did not appear to extend the full length of the road and asked when these would be completed.  Similar issues were raised in relation to Highfield Road, Monton.  Steven Lawton said he would investigate both these matters and ensure a response was provided.


Don Booth asked if clarification could be provided as to whether the Tindall Street Allotment Group required planning permission for the installation of a solar panel.  Councillor David Jolley said he believed this project would need planning approval.


RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted.

91.
ECCLES STREET SCENE


(Previous Minute 76 – 25th January 2011)

Anne Godding reported that proposals to improve the landscaping around St. Mary’s Church, Eccles as well as carrying out environmental improvements to the area surrounding Eccles Cross, were available and asked members to submit their comments and views on these.

92.
HIGHWAYS BLOCK 3 FUNDING - ROAD AND TRAFFIC PEDESTRIAN PROJECTS

(Previous Minute 75 – 25th January 2011)

The Eccles Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report detailing the following schemes, along with their estimated costs, which had been put forward for funding from the devolved Block 3 Capital Budget 2010/11 and which the Environment and Transport Task Group had evaluated and now recommended for approval:-


Winton
· installation of driver feedback sign on Weymouth Road (£6,000)
· installation of bollards markings and yellow lines around Beech Street School (£2,107.31)

RESOLVED: THAT approval be given to the schemes as summarised above being met from the devolved highways Block 3 Capital Budget 2010/11.

93.
CITYOF SALFORD COMMUNITY STADIUM

(Previous Minute 82 – 25th January 2011)

The Committee received a presentation from Andrew Pringle and Mike Arnold with regard to the City of Salford Community Stadium, which was anticipated to be completed by the end of 2011.  The presentation provided details of the design of the stadium, type of events which would be staged there, as well as its availability for community use.

Barbara Holmes referred to archaeological and environmental issues at the site.  Mike Arnold responded that there had been issues which were both of historical and environmental interest, all of which had been resolved prior to the commencement of works on the stadium.


Joseph Graham referred to parking issues at the stadium and the surrounding area particularly on match days or when other major events were being held.  Councillor David Jolley said there was a need to develop a green travel plan to minimise the impact of traffic at the stadium and it was imperative that there was community involvement in this process.  He also added there needed to be a strategy to manage the potential problems of people attending the stadium and parking in the surrounding area, particularly the Argosy Estate. The development of this strategy needed to be properly co-ordinated and again required the input of the local community to achieve this.

Maxine Coyle referred him to the wider impact of increased traffic flows in the area, particularly when events at the stadium clash with match days at Manchester United and shoppers visiting the Trafford Centre.


RESOLVED: (1) THAT Andrew Pringle and Mike Arnold be thanked for their presentation the contents of which were noted  


  (2) 
THAT the issue of traffic and parking arising either directly or indirectly because of the stadium, be possibly considered at a future meeting.
94.
ECCLES BUDGET GROUP

The committee received the current budget statement 2010/11 in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition details were submitted at the meeting of the Eccles Budget Sub Group held on 11th March 2011, which had made the recommendations indicated, with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved budgets allocated at the Community Committee :-

	
	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation

	(i)
	City west Housing Trust
	Maintenance of Walker Road “Greenspace”
	£7,340
	£7,340 approved subject to confirmation being received that funding is still required



	(ii)
	Eccles Joint Bowling Association 
	Towards cost of fridge and water heater and it’s installation


	£737.69
	Approved subject to revised quotes being submitted

	(iii)
	Irlam Hornets FC
	Insurance and facilities cost
	£83.30
	£83.30 approved



	(iv)
	Rock Street
	Towards provision of musical equipment


	£148
	Refused


	(v)
	Salford Women’s Centre
	Volunteer expenses therapist and catering costs

	£151.42
	Refused

	(vi)
	Cromwell House Users Group
	Towards purchase of desk and computer


	£172.50
	£172.50 approved

	(vii)
	Friends of Victoria Park


	Towards staging of band concerts


	£381.25
	Refused

	(viii)
	Barton Moss Adult Dance Group


	Start up, dance teacher and promotion costs
	£500
	Refused

	(ix)
	SACOP

(Salford African and Caribbean Older People’s Group)

	Stationery, transport, room hire and events costs
	£520.73
	£300 approved subject to the group performing at the Eccles Festival


	(x)
	Salford Women’s Centre Yoga 4 Life


	Towards yoga instruction and provision of crèche


	£625
	Refused

	(xi)
	Luuksit Family Martial Arts & Fitness Studio


	Cleaning costs
	£734.10
	Refused

	(xii)
	Eccles Neighbourhood Management Team


	Hire of tables, chairs and bunting for Eccles Town Centre Royal Wedding event.

	£1,000
	Refused

	(xiii)
	Eccles Tea Dance


	Room hire, refreshments, publicity expenses and entertainment costs
	£2,201.50
	£2,201.50 approved

	(xiv)
	Salford Community Leisure


	Towards staff costs and provision of dance showcase and bowling equipment 

	£2,745
	Deferred pending attendance at next budget group and the submission of further information

	(xv)
	Eccles Borough Brass Band 


	Building works costs including boiler, flooring and carpet replacement


	£9,072
	Deferred pending attendance at next budget group and the submission of further information


	(xvi)
	Monton Church (Unitarian)


	Building work costs
	£13,035.77
	Deferred pending attendance at next budget group and the submission of further information


	(xvii)
	Eccles Neighbourhood Management Team


	Costs involved of production of newsletter
	£4,180
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xviii)
	Winton Wanderers
	Provision of fencing and netting


	£15,067.48
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xix)
	Salford Disability Forum 


	Provision of marquee general expenses and insurance costs


	£562.50
	Refused

	(xx)
	ECHO

(Eccles Community Hall Organisation)


	Development of website and publicity costs
	£5,710
	Application withdrawn

	(xxi)
	ECHO
(Eccles Community Hall Organisation)


	Towards refurbishment of toilet facilities
	£4,000
	£4,000 approved


	(xxii)
	Children and Young Persons Task Group


	Provision of Easter Holiday activities for young people 


	£30,012.55
	Up to £3,000 approved for Easter activities, with further applications and recommendations to be submitted in due course for other holiday periods in 2011.




(All grants to be met from the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, unless otherwise stated).


With regard to the application of the Eccles Tea Dance Group (xiii above), it was reiterated the request that they look at venues in the Barton, Eccles and Winton wards to stage their activities, be seen as only a suggestion, rather than a condition.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the recommendations of the Eccles Budget Sub Group of 11th March 2011, as summarised and highlighted in bold above, be endorsed.



(2) THAT the financial position statement 2010/11 in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budgets, be noted.

95.
CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE’S TASK GROUP


The Committee received a presentation on current and planned working activities with young people which had received the support of the Children and Young People’s Task Group and focused on the following key issues :-

· Rachel Shearn provided details of activities at the Barton Moss and Eccles Sure Start Children’s Centre, together with the programme of events for the Easter holidays.

· Amy Morris provided details of Salford Community Leisure activities.

· James Field and Sarah Kavanagh provided details of the Salford Integrated Youth Support Service (IYSS) and their activities in terms of detached and centre based youth work.

· Jessica Britch highlighted the work of the Salford Ranger Team with young people particularly their activities in Winton Park.


RESOLVED(1) : THAT Rachel Shearn, Amy Morris, James Field, Sarah Kavanagh  and Jessica Britch be thanked for their respective presentations the contents of which were noted.



(2): THAT anyone interested in this subject should get involved with the Children and Young People’s Task Group

96.
ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE TASK GROUPS

Details were submitted of the dates and venues of the forthcoming meetings of the various task groups of the Eccles Community Committee.


RESOLVED : THAT the information be noted. 

97.
ECCLES TOWN HALL OPEN DAY 


Councillor Paula Boshell reported that an open day would be held at Eccles Town Hall on Saturday 16th April, 2011 between 10am and 2pm to provide the opportunity for local people to view the building and meet with the groups who are already working on the plans for its refurbishment.

98.
FACILITIES AT HOPE HOSPITAL

Mike Halsall reported that with effect from 1st April, 2011, certain community care facilities, previously provided by the Primary Care Trust would be integrated with those of Hope Hospital. He also reported that the new hospital building, which would be named the “Hope Building”, would open in August 2011.  He concluded by saying that any feedback on the hospital and its services would be welcomed.

99.
PARKING AT ECCLES GATEWAY

Barbara Holmes referred to misuse of car parking facilities at Eccles Gateway which meant that legitimate visitors to the centre could often not use them. Jon Matthews asked that this be investigated and response provided.

100.
NEXT MEETING

It was reported that the next meeting of the Committee would be held on Tuesday 24th May 2011.  Members were advised that this meeting would be the Annual Meeting of the Committee at which the opportunity would be taken to review current task group structures and roles. 
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